
H-15 Correspondence – Kurt Canfield 
 

 

 
From: Kurt Canfield [mailto:yeskurtcan@gmail.com]  
Sent: Monday, January 23, 2023 8:32 PM 
To: Council District 6 <District6@longbeach.gov>; Chork Nim <Chork.Nim@longbeach.gov>; Suely Saro 
<Suely.Saro@longbeach.gov>; CityClerk <CityClerk@longbeach.gov> 
Subject: Item 15: NO Car Wash at 1911 E PCH 
 
-EXTERNAL- 

 
Good afternoon,  
 
The community already gave their opinions during the planning commission meeting regarding this 
matter, but the will of the people has been superseded through appeal. Let it be known that none of the 
audience members (besides the developers and their attorneys) in attendance during the Planning 
Commission meeting when this permit was discussed wanted *yet another* car wash on PCH. 
 
I hope you reject this proposal and listen to your constituents. Car washes are plentiful in this 
community and along PCH, and they do not want or need another. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Kurt Canfield 
 



H-15 Correspondence – Steve Gerhardt 
 

 

From: Steve Gerhardt [mailto:steve@walklongbeach.org]  
Sent: Monday, January 23, 2023 12:07 PM 
To: Council District 6 <District6@longbeach.gov> 
Cc: CityClerk <CityClerk@longbeach.gov> 
Subject: Say No to the Carwash on PCH - Item 23-0074 
 
-EXTERNAL- 

 

Hello Councilwoman Saro, 
 
I submitted the attached e-comment to the agenda for the Council meeting on Tuesday, and 
also wanted to forward it directly to you. The carwash proposed on PCH is a bad project. It is 
obvious from the language in the Planning Commission staff report that Development Services 
staff thinks this project should not be approved. LBDS voicing such strong opposition is both 
uncommon and most welcome when the project is clearly not in the best interests of the City. 
Listen to your land use professionals. 
 
The applicant has every right to ask for a decision on their proposal, including appealing the 
decision to City Council, and the City Council has every right to say "no, bring us a project that 
would be more of an asset to the Community." As part of the CBO team that has been 
conducting the community outreach for the Zone In: City Core (ZICC) rezoning project for well 
over a year now, I can tell you that the Community wants and deserves a better project at this 
location. 
 
Please vote no on this project, both the CUP for the carwash land use and the proposed zone 
change for the site. Encourage your City Council peers to do the same. Let the ZICC zoning 
regulations that community members in your district have been heavily involved in crafting 
dictate what happens on this property. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 

Steve Gerhardt, AICP [he/him] 

Executive Director 

  

WALK LONG BEACH 

Making Long Beach more walkable, one step at a time 

 





H-15 Correspondence – Gretchen Swanson 
 

 

From: Gretchen Swanson, DPT, MPH [mailto:gretchen.swanson3@gmail.com]  
Sent: Saturday, January 21, 2023 2:39 PM 
To: CityClerk <CityClerk@longbeach.gov>; Cindy Allen <Cindy.Allen@longbeach.gov> 
Subject: "Item 15: NO Car Wash at 1911 E PCH 
 
-EXTERNAL- 

 
Dear city staff and electeds. I was involved in months of ZoneIn:CityCore resident discussions. Never 
once did the ask for a car wash. But these residents definitely wanted improved pedestrian oriented 
neighborhoods. Please vote no on item 15.  
Thank you, 
Gretchen Swanson  
Rose Park Resident 
 


